
From: Koepke, Cynthia L - DNR 
Sent: Friday, January 5, 2024 12:33 PM 
To: Oelkers, Eric 
Subject: RE: Hartmeyer, BRRTS 03-13-000053 and 02-13-580328 
 

Hello, Eric, 
Apologies for the late response.  
 
DNR approves your request for an extension to submit the vapor sampling plan. You may start 
counting the three months today. 
 
Thanks! 
 
We are committed to service excellence. 
Visit our survey at http://dnr.wi.gov/customersurvey to evaluate how I did. 
 

Cindy Koepke, P.G. 
[she/her/hers] 
Phone: 608-219-2181 
Email: cynthia.koepke@wisconsin.gov 

 

From: Oelkers, Eric <EOelkers@scsengineers.com>  
Sent: Tuesday, December 19, 2023 11:52 AM 
To: Koepke, Cynthia L - DNR <Cynthia.Koepke@wisconsin.gov> 
Subject: Hartmeyer, BRRTS 03-13-000053 and 02-13-580328 
 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization.  
Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is 
safe. 

 

Hi Cindy, 
The “Approval to Manage Contaminated Soil under Wis. Admin. Code  NR 718.12” letter from DNR dated 
October 3, 2023 included the following condition:   
 
7. As required by Wis. Admin. Code § NR 716.11(3)(a) and (5)(g), submit a sub-slab vapor sampling plan 

to DNR within 90 days of the date of this approval. The sampling plan should follow DNR’s RR-800 

guidance (Addressing Vapor Intrusion at Remediation & Redevelopment Sites in Wisconsin, January 

2018).  

 
As far as I know LAC has not yet closed on the property.  SCS is still working with the project team on the 
design details of the vapor mitigation system and the related plan for sub-slab vapor sampling; however, 
we are not at the point where we are able submit a vapor sampling plan to DNR by  the “required” date 
of January 1, 2024.  We intend to submit the vapor sampling plan before the floor slabs are 
constructed.  We would like to request an extension time of three months (90 days) to submit the plan 

http://dnr.wi.gov/customersurvey
mailto:cynthia.koepke@wisconsin.gov
mailto:EOelkers@scsengineers.com
mailto:Cynthia.Koepke@wisconsin.gov


to DNR, with the understanding that the plan will be submitted in advance of placement of the floor 
slabs.  
 
Regards, 
 
Eric Oelkers, PG* 
Senior Project Manager / Hydrogeologist 
SCS Engineers  
2830 Dairy Drive 
Madison, WI  53718-6751  USA  
608-216-7341 (W) 
608-444-3934 (C) 
eoelkers@scsengineers.com 
*Licensed in WI 
 

Driven by Client Success 
www.scsengineers.com 
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